September 13, 2006

Audience Relations

CBC

P.O. Box 500 Station A,

Toronto, ON   M5W 1E6

Dear Sirs:
I am writing to express my disappointment at the recent CBC decision to leave Kamloops residents without free access to CBC television service.  Like many others, I choose not to subscribe to a cable service, and I am thoroughly disheartened that my family will now have to do without the CBC programming which we have come to depend upon for entertainment and information.

One of the justifications that I’ve read for the withdrawal of service is that the number of families affected is too small to warrant the expenditure involved in broadcasting to us.  Is there a minimum population number that the CBC uses to assess whether free service is warranted in a given transmission area?  If so, I would be very interested to know what it is.  Since the estimating methods the CBC used in its decision-making are being harshly criticized, it would be illuminating to do an actual count or poll of viewers affected in Kamloops.
The main justification for the withdrawal of service is, of course, that the service is already available through cable.  I am unaware of any provisos that exempt the CBC from providing free service where paid service is available.  Such a stand would appear to go against the very idea of a “national public broadcaster”.  
If the rationale for the decision made in Kamloops is carried to its logical conclusion, there should be no free CBC access anywhere in Canada where there is cable service.   Such a position would represent a major policy change and would surely require public consultation.  Applying this significant policy change without public input on a random or ad hoc basis as appears to be the case in Kamloops is simply unethical.

Forcing urban residents in one community to pay for access to CBC while residents of other urban communities enjoy free service is inconsistent and unfair.  I fail to understand why Kamloops residents are being singled out in this manner.

I look forward to your response.
Sincerely,
Gisela Ruckert

cc   CRTC, Friends of Canadian Broadcasting, Our Public Airwaves & Save Our CBC Kamloops

